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Biennial Audits Oversight Commission

				Wednesday, September 19, 2018
			     	        5:10 PM thru 5:40 PM

Board Members

In Attendance							Speakers

Eric T. Costello, Chairman				     Audrey Askew, Department of Audits 
Joan Pratt, Comptroller				     
Isabel Cumming, Inspector General            
Leon Pinkett, Councilmember
Bill Henry, Councilmember
Bernard C. “Jack” Young, City Council President
Henry Raymond, Director of Finance


Chairman Costello began the meeting by introducing board members.

Vote #1 - Chairman Costello asked, “Is there a motion to vote on the December 17th minutes.”  Vote was motioned by Member Pratt and seconded by Member Raymond.  Vote favorable! 
The vote was reconsidered to allow two (2) members to vote:  Motioned by Member Henry and seconded by Member Pratt.  Vote favorable.   

Audrey Askew, Department of Audits, gave a Power Point presentation to the board members. A copy of the handout is attached to these minutes.

Her presentation included:
· The status of the financial audits performed and/or scheduled for eight (8) city agencies – see handout
· The status of the performance audits performed and/or scheduled for the eight (8) city agencies – see handout
· Note:  A summary depicting the status of the audits can be found on page 12 of the handout.

Members of the board asked Ms. Askew several questions pertaining to the city agencies, make comments and etc.  Some highlighted topics of discussion were:

1. Department of Human Resources
· What were the findings for the financial audit?
· What is the timeline for completion of the performance audit?
2. Department of Planning
· What is the timeline for completion of the performance audit?
· Why doesn’t the Department want to respond to certain information in their audit findings?   Note:  Audits to research and report back to the Board members. 
3. Department of Recreation and Parks
· Internal Controls
· Want special inference for the internal controls around the collection of cash.
4. Communication between Agencies	
· Does the Department of Audits give the agency head(s) the opportunity to review and/or respond to your findings before the report is issued?  Answer:  Audits gives each agency head two (2) weeks to respond before issuing their findings.
· Does Audits give the Finance Director the opportunity to review the financial audit findings?
5. Request by Board Member
· After the approval of the Board of Estimates; would like copies of the audits to be sent to the Inspector General’s Office.
6. PUBLIC TESTIMONY - None

Summation: 

The Chairman stated he would like to hold the next meeting sometime in early to mid-December to discuss the performance scope for the eight (8) agencies for calendar year 2019.  Meeting adjourned.


         Approved by Board Members at the December 17, 2018 hearing
· Six members – yea
· One member - absent

        Prepared by:   Marguerite M. Currin, Staff Person
